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OVH D-STAR Repeaters - W4OVH - 146.865- & 442.5125+ (temporarily - limited functionality)

Web Site at http://w4ovh.net

July 2021
Next Meeting: July 20, 2021 - online, see below

PRESIDENT’S LETTER:
Greetings All,
It has been quite a 30 days or so since we last met. Not 

only have the temperatures risen a lot, but so have the 
OVH’s activities! From our successful Manassas 2021 
Tailgate event to a fantastic Field Day; June sure did 
bring some very nice changes from last year. It’s been good 
seeing everyone. 

I took advantage of one of the recent cooler days to get 
my HF antenna back up. The 13 Colonies event was going 
on and it’s one I always enjoy working; so I made the last 
minute decision while in the store to buy what I might 
need to get it back up. Things went smoother than normal 
and even after a lengthy break; I was on the air before sundown. I managed to grab 
10 of the 13 colonies that night and spent the next 4 days chasing the remaining three 
colonies and the bonus stations; which this year added a station in France. I’m happy 
to say I not only got the clean sweep of all 13 colonies; but also logged all three bonus 
stations. I hope those of you who worked it had as much fun and success as I had. 

For those that haven’t already heard, our Tailgate event was a great success. I want 
to thank everyone who came out to help make it happen and to Tony / KM4KLB for 
putting together a fantastic plan. It was a little soggy from the rain the previous day, 
but the rain held off for the event and those that attended expressed a lot of thanks 
that we were able to put it together. It was great being able to not just do something 
as a club, but do something to get the ham community back together. Thanks again to 
everyone for helping make it a success.

Of course you can’t talk about June without talking about Field Day. OVH made a 
grand return to the Nokesville Park for Field Day 2021; and it was a 

OLE VIRGINIA TIMES

Cont’d on Page 3
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good one. Lines were shot in trees Friday afternoon, everyone started showing up early 
Saturday, and we were ready to go long before things got started. Though we had a 
scaled back event without the pot luck on Friday; there was no shortage of camaraderie. 
However, how many points we made weren’t particularly important to me; it was just 
great being able to get together as a club and do something. It was great being able to see 
everyone again, meet some of the new people, and, naturally, play with some radios! At 
the risk of taking up seven pages; our VP Ken/KN4DD has created a fantastic article on 
our web site, w4ovh.net. You can also read there another one of his fantastic articles about 
our tailgate. Both articles also appear later in this Newsletter. 

I’d like to thank Sandy/KM4JUS and the rest of the Scholarship Committee for their 
work in awarding two scholarships this year. Our fi rst presentation was to Hannah 
Palmer early in June; and our second winner, Deyan Saleen, came to our virtual 
meeting in June. Congratulations to both. I would also like to welcome Ken / KN4DD 
to the Scholarship Committee. Ken expressed an interest in getting involved and with 
the changes in the scholarships, I felt it would be a good move. I’d also like to thank 
everyone who donated to make Steve / N4OGR’s Memorial Scholarship happen. I am still 
speechless at how quickly and generously everyone came together to remember Steve. 

If you were too busy working our Tailgate and are itching for some Hamfest action, 
Berryville is just around the corner. I know a number of OVH members attend regularly, 
so you’re sure to see some of us. It’s just a couple of weeks away, August 1st at the Clarke 
County Ruritan Fairgrounds in Berryville. Also on the slightly further calendar is a Tri-
It-Now on July 25th. A number of members supported the fi rst of the year on June 26th, 
thanks to those who were able to pull themselves away from Field Day to help out. Check 
the refl ector for information from Andy/KJ4MTP soon.

Our next virtual meeting will be on Tuesday July 20, 2021 at 7:30pm, at 
https://ovh.nq4t.com/meeting - Kevin/KX4KU has been playing around with RigPi for 
remote operation and will be talking about lessons learned using it. If you’re interested 
in being able to operate your own rig remotely, you might want to come by and check it 
out. Hope to see everyone there. Provided the situation does not change, this will be our 
second to last virtual meeting and will begin meeting in-person in September. 

But you don’t have to wait until our in-person meetings to see everyone again, you can 
come out this Saturday, June 17 at 8:00 AM for the resumption of our monthly breakfasts! 
Pioneered by Byron / AK4XR at the start of 2019 and put on pause for the pandemic, 
every Saturday before our meetings we’d get together at a table or two in the back of 
Yorkshire Restaurant for some good food and good conversation.

Hope to see everyone at the online regular meeting on July 20th.

73, Jay/NQ4T

Sunshine Corner
Happy Birthday wishes this July to Stephen / KO4GQR, Bill / WB4KLC, 

Jack / KN4HHQ, Ken / WB4ZOH, Philip / KI4WGC, Jeff / KM4FTK, Bruce / KN4TS, 
George / K4GVT, Sandy / KM4JUS, Rosalie / KN4ZLY, Dwight / N4GSD, 
Mary / KK4GOW, James / AA4KG, Jeff / K9VEG, Richard / KJ4ZIH, 

Continued on page 4
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     Cont’d on page 5

Minutes of the Ole Virginia Hams Amateur Radio Club Meeting 
held online on June 15, 2021: 
The meeting was held online on June 15th, 2021 using the Jitsi platform hosted by 

OVH President, Jay / NQ4T. Since we were meeting virtually, Jay dispensed with the 
pledge and the members saying their call signs, and Jay ran the meeting.
Sandy / KM4JUS gave the scholarship report. Sandy presented one Steve Frick 

scholarship to Deyan Saleem who will major in BioMedical engineering. Sandy, Jay / 
NQ4T and Jan / KE4TMW had previously presented the other scholarship to Hannah 
Palmer who will major in Chemical Engineering. 
The minutes of the May 2021 meeting were amended to have KO4MBN’s name changed 

from Mike to Mark. The minutes were approved as so amended.
Treasurer’s report – no report.
ARES report - no report. 
Ken / KE2N gave the repeater report. All repeaters are working. Ken reported that he 

had found six computers connected via VNC to the new wires-x machine. Ken kicked 
them off and changed port and password; no problems since then. Ken also reported on a 
NOVEC tower evaluation and has provided NOVEC with our antenna info and may visit 
the site for a meeting with NOVEC.
Luther / WA3FMO gave the Membership report. There were two new read-ins (to be 

voted upon at the next regular meeting):  William James / KO4QDL and Bruce Pinto / 
WD4PAC.
Mark / WA4KFZ gave the training report. He reported on a memo that he created based on 

four responses to a survey given out at the May 8 VE session at Nokesville Regional Park.

Luther / WA4FMO and Tony / KK4YZK. This is quite a long list this month, I hope 
everyone is able to enjoy their day!.
I’m currently on vacation but just wanted to say Happy Birthday 

to our club members.
I also wanted TO congratulate the Club and all its members for 

having a very successful and busy month in June. It was great 
seeing everyone out and about again at last.
John / KG4NXT and I (and others from the OVH) are planning 

on going to the Berryville Hamfest, the fi rst Sunday in August; 
hope to see many of you there!
Please remember the Thursday night net at 8:00 pm on the 

OVH’s VHF FM repeater, 146.97 Mhz, and on several of the other OVH repeaters too. 
See W4OVH.NET web site for details. Having issues with your radio equipment or need 
help with anything ham radio? This is a great forum to ask questions and hear the 
latest news on current club events.

73   Theresa   KG4TVM
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Reminders about some upcoming events / calendar dates:

Byron / AK4XR gave the Field Day report for the upcoming Filed Day event. Al / 
KB4BHB and John / KG4NXT made a 40 meter wire beam which we will use during 
Field Day. Byron mentioned the need for night operators; Bryon mentioned that Gil / 
KM4OZH would be there and also that Theresa / KG4TVM would be doing the cooking.
In the absence of Don / WA2SWX , Tony / KM4KLB gave a report on the recent OVH 

Tailgate this past Saturday morning. Tony stressed that it was a team effort and thanked 
all for helping. He mentioned that vendors, attendees and volunteers were pleased with 
the Tailgate. 
Theresa / KG4TVM gave the Sunshine report. She mentioned birthdays and 

congratulated all on the successful Tailgate event. 
Ken / KN4DD gave the Web Committee report. There have been several brute force 

attacks using the names of an actual OVH members. Ken reports that he is monitoring 
the situation and that our WordPress program is responding appropriately.
New business: Ron / K3FR reported on the June VHF Contest. Gil / KM4OZH is 

currently third in the nation in his limited rover category. During the recent VHF 
Contest, Ron did digital in his three band, low power category and placed 15th in the 
USA in that category. 
The meeting was adjourned. 

HAMFEST AND VE SESSION TYPE EVENTS:
The COVID pandemic, although now ending (/), regrettably, has STILL killed off many of 
the live hamfests type events. No live Hamfests are currently scheduled nearby until early 
August, but the OVH Manassas Tail Gate Event will be held on June 12th. See below.  

August 1, 2021 (Sunday) - Gates open at 6:00 am. Berryville Hamfest. This is always a 
summertime favorite for OVH members to attend. It is nearby and promises to be the usual 
full fl edged Hamfest. More info about it in the Flyer (below) and at  https://svarc.us/hamfest

August 7, 2021 (Saturday) - Roanoke Valley Hamfest. See attached fl yer and http://w4ca.com 
for more info. The location is about a3.5 hour drive from here, just north of Roanoke off of I-81. 

The OVH Manassas Hamfest will be held in June, 2022, exact date and more details about it 
to be announced later on. 

HAM RADIO OPERATING / CONTEST EVENTS:  
The ARRL has a Contest web page at its web site, but a much more comprehensive, up-to-
date, and long range planning contesting calendar with links to the rules for the various 
events is maintained at  http://contestcalendar.com  by WA7BNM. This is a relatively new 
URL for this web site. If you get the radio contesting bug or just want to fi nd out and how 
much is going on - a lot is going on, that is a very good place to look! 

PUBLIC SERVICE / ARES EVENTS
Check the online Calendar on W4OVH.NET for information about upcoming      Cont’d on page 6
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     Cont’d on page 7

OVH Tailgate Event - Preparation and Wrap-Up  from Ken / KN4DD
After months of planning, three planning meetings (one virtual and two in person) the Ole 
Virginia Hams fi nally held its fi rst Tailgate Party on Saturday, June 12, 2021.

I wanted to share with you the amount of work that went into this event and to acknowledge 
the incredible amount of effort of the planning and implementation crews. From the Tailgate 
event planning committee, we would like to recognize the following individuals: John / KG4NXT, 
Theresa / KG4TVM, Sandy / KM4JUS, Ray / KM4EKR, Don / WA2SWX, Ken / KN4DD, 
Ron / K3FR, Tony / KM4KLB and Gil / KM4OZH. We would especially like to recognize 
Tony / KM4KLB for the amount of effort he put into planning the layout of our Tailgate Party. 
More details about the planning are on the W4OVH.NET web site, including, some of it, in the 
“Members Only” section of that web site. 

It is a truism that no plan ever withstands fi rst contact with the enemy. In this case, the enemy 
was the weather. Our scheduled day for set up was Friday, June 11 and we received about 
2 inches of rain between Thursday morning and Friday night. So things were looking very soggy 
an not so good on Friday going into Saturday. We would like to recognize our implementation 
team: John / KG4NXT, Al / KB4BHB, Tony / KM4KLB and Jim / KM4SXM for their work on 
Friday and early on Saturday morning to prepare the site for the Tailgate Event. .

Just a few of the pictures (below) which appear to present a light fog condition. But it wasn’t fog, 
it was is a light steady rain which was only happening at the time of these photographs in the 
afternoon. The actual installation took place around 10 AM on Friday where it looked like the 
sky had just opened up and poured water on everybody.

Defi nitely looking a bit grim on Friday. But Semper Gumby - Always Flexible. Our team could 
have been Marines as they adapted and overcame, working out a way to delineate parking 
spaces despite the rain on Friday. 

The planning committee had already had to work around the corona virus restrictions for places 
to have our event and to even have in person meetings. But we powered through. As already 
noted, the week of the event was an eventful one weather wise. The days immediately before the 
event were rain soaked. But we adapted.

There was a great deal of planning by many individuals before the event and as you would 
expect, on the day of the event, real life event happened. We thought we were onto something 
with our event, because of the level of interest we generated before the event: web page 

OVH related events.  Also, check the online Calendar maintained by by David / KG4GIY at 
http://pwcares.org for the latest PWC ARES updates. Complete direct contact information for 
David also appears on page 2 of this Newsletter. 



                OVH ARC Newsletter -  July  2021 - Page 7 of 14

comments, emails and even phone calls. Our fl yer said we would run from 8 AM till 2 PM.

Almost immediately vendors and potential vendors started contacting us asking if they could set 
up earlier. Many indicated it would take at least an hour for them to set up.

Semper Gumby. So, we changed our rules and said to the vendors you can come at 7 AM.

On the day of the event both vendors and spenders began arriving at 6 AM and wanted in - just 
like at a Manassas Hamfest. Semper Gumby - again!

We had plenty of volunteers for traffi c control, but because of the early hour, they were still a bit 
sleepy. It was a bit of a crisis too because the coffee machine broke down.

Again, we adapted. Gil, KM4OZH was able to fi x the coffee machine, which in turn fi xed the 
volunteers. We directed incoming traffi c to the proper helpers who directed to the parking 
locations. It now worked like a well oiled machine.

After around 2 inches of rain in the previous 48 hours we caught a break weather wise. The 
drainage of our fi eld was fi rst rate. We didn’t develop mud and no person or vehicle got stuck.

While it remained overcast for our entire of vent, it was cool, around 75°. Additionally, there 
was no humidity. This ensured that most of our patrons were comfortable temperature wise, 
although a good number of sweaters and sweatshirts were observed.

George / K4GVT made a repository of photos of the event. A big thank you to George for that. Go 
to : https://www.k4gvt.com/ovh/OVH%202021%20Tailgate/index.html  Also, George put some of 
his drone camera video on Youtube at  at https://youtu.be/F5x0_g-FySM    Just a few of the event 
photos from those sources appear below: 

This very small group of photos (above and to 
the left) gives a fl avor, but does not do justice 
to depicting the success of the Tailgate Event. 
To see what really happened, take a look at the  
George’s photo repository and the other images 
online at the OVH web site -  http://w4ovh.net
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OVH Supports the fi rst post-pandemic Manassas Mini Tri - Sunday June 27, 2021
by Ken “The Other Ken” / KN4DD

Sunday, June 27th, 2021 marked the return of the Manassas Mini Tri, and once again the Ole 
Virginia Hams provided communications support and acted as spotters.

Andy / KJ4MTP was our coordinator at the event, which was held once again at The Freedom 
Aquatic & Fitness Center, Manassas, Virginia. 

 Scheduled to start at 8:15 AM, Andy wanted us there no later than 7:30 AM for our 
assignments and actual positioning. To get us there on time, Andy bribed us with donuts, but to 
be fair, he made us bring our own coffee. Oh well.

We did not have enough OVHers, however, so several Check Points went unmanned. Be that as 
it may, the Prince William County Police provided a very robust presence. There were fi ve patrol 
cars each with offi cers where I was stationed, on Freedom Center Boulevard alone.

We would like to recognize the following hams who participated: Andy / KJ4MTP – Code Name 
“Shadow” – as our coordinator; Chris / KO4OZI – at Check Point 1;  Ken / KN4DD – at Check 
Point 2; Dick / KM4UXE – at Check Point 4; Jerry / KN4DWT – at Check Point 5; Al / KB4BHB 
– at Check Point 6; Oscar / KN4DWW – Check Point 7; Wayne / N7QLK – at Check Point 8; and 
Eric / KJ4MSW – at Check Point 9. 

 The sequence of the events was as follows:
MANASSAS-MINI-TRI at approximately 0815:
• Triathlon: Swim 250 yards – Bike 4 miles – Run 1.5 miles

• Duathlon: Run 1.5 miles – Bike 4 miles – Run 1.5 miles

• Aquabike: Swim 250 yards – Bike 4 miles

• Tri Relay: 2 or 3 person teams with each person completing 1 or 2 legs of the triathlon

 While we were there to render assistance if and when needed, I am happy to report none was 
needed. Within this context, an uneventful race is a good race. While a tad overcast and a bit 
humid, the weather for the most part, cooperated with us. The day certainly got hotter and far 
more humid, but the races were over by then.

 The last of the races was over by around 11:30 AM. Plenty of time left for everyone to get back 
into their Sunday. These were good races.

2021 OVH / ARRL Field Day at the Nokesville Community Park 
by Ken “The Other Ken” / KN4DD - from the OVH Web Site

Field day, like Gaul, is divided into three parts ( - with apologies to Julius Caesar)

1) Setup

2) Field Day Operations and

3) Tear Down and Submitting Log Files.

     Cont’d on page 9
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THE SETUP
June 25, 2021 was the day before the fi rst day of Field Day. It was also “Setup Day”.

As in some past years, we had a team out to shoot pull line in the trees which become 
support for fi eld day antennas.  Most years we do this with easy-ups and home made easy-up 
consisting of a sling shot and a fi shing reel & weight. This year, we also had a drone dropping 
lines (George / K4GVT) and a very effective 
pneumatic launcher made by Jeff / K9VEG. 
There was no rain and the lines went up. Our 
infrastructure erectors included Byron / AK4XR;  
Jeff / WB4TT;  Gil / KM4OZH;  Al / KB4BHB;  
Gene / N4HFW;  John / KG4NXT; 
Harry / KN4IJY; Jay / NQ4T and Ron / K3FR.

Early Saturday morning we gathered to fi nish 
setup before fi eld day started at 2 PM. We put 
up an 80 meter Windom, a 40 meter wire beam 
and the 160 meter horizontal loop. Gil loaned 
Ron his portable tower and Ron assembled it 
and put on several VHF/UHF beams. We also assembled the local area network for logging and 
two networks of electrical extension cord – one for generator power and one for laptops and 
lights from the mains. The rigs included John’s IC-7610,  Jay’s 7100, Wayne, AG4ZZ’s QRP solar 
powered CW rig and Jeff, K9VEG’s CW rig.

[There is a gallery slideshow here at w4ovh.net which is not duplicated here.] 

FIELD DAY OPERATION
All systems were go at 2 PM, June 26, 2021. The fi eld day operation is best described by Jay,  NQ4T:

“Field Day was great!

It was good to fi nally be able to do something as a club again. I would also like to thank everyone 
who came out to operate or just have some eyeball ragchews.

It truly was a club effort getting it together;
• Byron did a fi ne job organizing it,

     Cont’d on page 10
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• John was once again the “go-to” guy who helped everything run smoothly,

• Theresa cooked some excellent food,

• Bill “Mr. 10 Meters” was gracious enough to provide the food

• and then there were the guys that came out on Friday to help get the lines thrown &

     Cont’d on page 11
(Photo is on the following page!)
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• those of us who showed up bright and early to get everything set-up so when 1800 UTC 
hit, we were more than ready to operate.

Ron stayed glued to the VHF rig just about the entire time, Gil and Mark showed up to work the 
night shift. Jim was also there all night assisting with logging and helping to keep me company. 
Bill was also another overnighter that made for some great conversation.

[There is a gallery slideshow here at w4ovh.net which is not duplicated here.]

Everything went as smoothly as possible; there were no serious injuries, everyone went home 
with their radios. I made it home about 11:30 the morning of the 27th, plopped in the recliner, 
turned the TV on, and next thing I knew it was dark.

It was truly a club effort. In my opinion, even if you just stopped by for a little bit; you still 
helped make the event a reminder of why this club is one of the better ones. It was a bunch of 
friends, hanging out in a park pavilion all weekend. In my book, I don’t think how many points 
we got overall is as important as the fact that we were all able to show up and do this.

     Cont’d on page 12

(Photos are on the following page!)
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Don, glad you enjoyed putting some miles on my rig. It was good to see it get some CW miles on 
it as well as to see some of my improvement hacks work as well as they did. I’m even impressed 
at how well that 7100 and my SDR/waterfall hack worked together. It worked great in the 
shack when I fi rst hooked it all up; but my shack is a Faraday cage compared to Field Day. I’m 
a bit more embarrassed I did not know anything about setting that thing up for a CW key at 
fi rst...but hey, we got it going.”

THE TEARDOWN and THE LOG
The Teardown

First, we had a nice breakfast cooked by Phil, AC4PL and Theresa around 10 AM Sunday. 

Then the teardown started. There were no surprises and most everything seemed to fi t back in 
the trailer. 

When it was time to submit the LOG, we found that we had 101 CW, 116 digital and 194 phone 
contacts.

We also had a lot of bonus points:
• Thanks to Tony, KM4KLB for 200 bonus points for message passing.

• Thanks To Jeff Porter, K9VEG for the elected offi cial bonus points.

• Thanks to Wayne Kline, AG4ZZ for the natural power QSO points.

• Thanks to Wayne Phillips, N7QLK for the safety offi cer points.

• Thanks to Theresa, KG4TVM for media publicity, public info table and social media points.

• Thanks to DJ for youth participation points.

Editors Note: Big thanks are due to OVH Vice President, Ken “The Other Ken” / KN4DD, for 
doing much for the Club beyond his basic VP duties. More specifi cally, he has been doing an 
increasing amount  of the work required regularly to maintain the OVH web site and keep it 
up-to-date - putting his IT skills to good use and helping out the others involved. He is also 
authoring excellent articles about the OVH’s Club activities which appear on the OVH’s web 
site. Portions of them also appear in this OVH Newsletter - three of them this month.  
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The Shenandoah Valley 
Amateur Radio Club, Inc. 

 

ARRL APPROVED HAMFEST 

PLEASE  WEAR  A MASK 

70
th 

Annual Berryville Hamfest 
Sunday, August 1, 2021 

Clarke County Ruritan Fairgrounds 
890 W. Main St., Berryville, VA 

● GATE OPENS AT 6:00 AM  •  VENDOR BUILDINGS OPEN BY 8:00 AM 
 DONATION $10.00, children under 16, free 
● ADDITIONAL $10.00 FOR A TAIL-GATE SPACE (First come, first served) 
● INDOOR VENDOR TABLES BY RESERVATION (see below) 
● SPECIAL HOTEL PRICE: HAMPTON INN (1204 Berryville Ave, Winchester  540-678-4000 
● $15.00 FOR A CAMPER SPACE~~ RURITAN RULES: NO Pets, Pornography, or Weapons 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Download this flyer and vendor table forms from:     http://www.svarc.us/hamfest 
For more vendor information, contact: Elizabeth W4EHC, John WD4GEK, Mick W8BE 

BerryvilleHamfest@gmail.com    Phone: 540-436-3818    If no answer: 540-333-0837 

Country Ham & 
Eggs Breakfast at 
7:00 AM 
 
Ruritan's famous 
chicken & beef 
barbecue from 
11:00 AM 
 
Grand Prizes:  
HF Rig; VHF Rig;  
Power Supply; 
and hourly drawings 

VE Exams will be 
given by the Laurel 
Amateur Radio Club 
VE Team of the LARC 
VEC at the Clarke 
County High School.  
Walk-ins are welcome. 
Testing begins at 12:00 
noon. A photo  ID, 
FRN, and email address 
are required. 
For more information, 
contact John Creel, 
WB3GXW@arrl.net; 
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 Ham Radio, Electronics & Computer parts + Paraphernalia 
 Equipment Testing Station  
 On-Site Parking  
 Get-On-The-Air Station 
 8:00 AM Coffee & Donuts / 11:15 Lunch 

 

 

 

 Free License Testing - 10 AM 
 Hourly Prizes 
 Grand Prize 

Vendor Set-Up: 
Aug 6  4 - 7 PM 
 

 

 

 

36 Tables (Call to Reserve)   6' x 2½' 
30 Tailgate Spaces  Set-Up Opens - 6:30 AM    
 Hamfest -  8 AM  - 1 PM   Auction  ? 
          Limited Electric Hookups  

Saturday, August 7 
Gospel Light Baptist Church 
6307 Cloverdale Rd. Roanoke, VA   

3.6 mi from 150 S / 1.7 mi from 460 

  

Vendors 
Tailgaters 

Buyers:  
Free 

Admission 
for AALL   

       
Chief Co-ordinator: Kevin N3ABC                           Table Reservations: Bob K4BNZ 
kevin@kevinscottonline.com                                  telch1@aol.com    or     Regis KF4PIY          
                                                                                                                                  703-873-7794          

FFor More Information:  

Educational 
Demos  

 
Talk-in 
146.985 

-600 
 T 107.2 

NO pets, pornography, guns, alcohol or smoking /  Handicap Friendly  


